Chris (W’ 73 Yabut) & Carol Patterson’s First-Ever Family Newsletter
2008
For us, 2008 was an extraordinary year and worthy of sharing with family and friends!  We’re all frowning over 2008 investments – we hope this brings a smile.  
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We started 2008 staying with close cousins at their Echo Summit family cabin (above Tahoe) and snow-shoeing to a frozen lake.  Some of us toasted the New Year in with “Jack-sickles” (JD & snow).  We also toasted the hoped-for just-received news that all biopsies from Chris’s surgery were benign!  Carol looks really cute but Chris’s beloved, old, log cabin he’s had for 28 years, on the summit, should be demolished “further repaired”.  A couple years back we had a little tree problem!  We found that more parts had fallen off and needed replacing, but after the health scare, what the hell!  It’s a future modern-cabin site.
In January, Chris asked his old fraternity buddies from Cal Poly if they would support development of a long-discussed project:  a Delta Sigma Phi alumni web site.  Incredibly, eighty-two alumni generously donated seed money, and dozens of others offered ideas, photos, recollections of sixty years of history, and much appreciated encouragement!  It took six dogged months.  If you contributed to this project - thank you for your faith and help.  It required quite a few adult beverages before the new site was launched in August.  It was developed to preserve and promote the alumni bond of 1300 men and to aid the active chapter at Cal Poly.  It’s a strong starting point for further expansion.  Want to help?  Whether you’re associated with the fraternity or not you can take a look:  www.CalPolyDeltaSigAlumni.com! 
At the invitation of old friends Bob “Hots” and Peggy Papazian, S’73, we joined them in February on the “Snow Train” to Reno and back.  The crowd was rowdy, the scenery beautiful, the tables tough, and the company great!
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Every year our family (including son’s family, sister’s family, and cousins), and several friends, travel to the North Coast at the beginning of April for the opening of abalone season.  We camp (or RV) in view of the water and free-dive (no tanks allowed) for abalone.  Our favorite spot is Stillwater Cove, about 25 twisting miles north of Bodega Bay.  It’s a gorgeous area!  As in recent years due to his seriously declining eyesight, Chris dove with a buddy - so he could find his way back!  This year the idiot he just about drowned himself!  The jackass, errrrr, he became seriously tangled in a new, homemade (bad idea) parachute cord and anchor system for his dive float.  He became bound up in the cord, couldn’t reach his dive knife on his calf, would have immediately gone down had he dropped his entangled weight belt, and wore no BC.  Being experienced and certified since age 16 didn’t stop his getting [image: image4.jpg]


low in the water but it did keep him composed.  His dive buddy that day, Brian O’Meara (a friend of our son’s), with difficulty cut him free-enough to swim in.  Thank you Brian!  This is a wonderful area – unless you drown – and if you want info on it we can help.  The diver with abs is our son Andrew.  He mostly dives with Chris’s cousin Stu (they’re, ahhhhhhr, good divers).  But kudos to Chris for continuing to go out!  He usually gets a few a year.
We once again joined the annual alumni return to Cal Poly in late April.  It’s always great to see so many old friends.  This year the 2009 return will celebrate 60 years of DSP at Cal Poly!

May means Kokonee fishing!  As usual we went to Stampede Reservoir, in the Sierras near Truckee, CA.  This year our son Andrew drove the boat and fishing was great!  Chris no longer goes out alone as it too closely resembles a Viking’s ride to Valhalla.  Anyone for Kokonee?
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June began Carol’s summer vacation from teaching and found us on another motor home trip – this time to Oregon’s coast – north to south!  We were joined for part of the trip by old friends Don “Gutter” Wyman, S’73, and his wonderful wife Michele.  We can recommend many Oregon attractions if you’re interested.  

We joined 26 other fraternity couples in July for a fabulous Ol’ Guys reunion in San Diego, hosted by friends Greg “Deuce” and Barb Piers, F’67.  Except for John “Si’mon” Kerr, the group was 1964 to 1973.  What a wonderful weekend including Del Mar Race Track and a bay dinner cruise!  
In October “Mr. Shed-Cleaner” got a nasty black widow bite.  The spider died, his hand and arm swelled, for a couple of weeks he was a lefty, but he lived.
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Our son Andrew, a biochemist with the title Scientist, and our great daughter-in-law Danielle (Dee), who works in finance for the UC system, make their home down the hill in Sacramento.  On November 29th we joined some of you and became grandparents for the first time!  Andrew and Dee, both CP grads like many of us, had a little boy – Jack Stuart Patterson!  Chris looks forward to corrupting him regarding all the good things in life!  Carol says he is absolutely perfect – and he is!  Life as we knew it has changed!  
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After a grandson’s-first-Christmas with everyone home, we left Dec. 27th for a week in the Washington DC area.  We’re pleased to announce our daughter, Melissa, married a fellow Harvard Law grad on New Year’s Eve.  What a party!  Jay Cox is from the Boston area, loves the Sox & Pats & most sports, has a great sense of humor and honor, and we like him immensely.  He works in private practice and Melissa works for the DOJ in DC.  Yeah, she’s a Fed!  They’ve bought a historic 19th century row-house, with yard, in Alexandria, VA, and adopted Barry, a rescue St. Bernard.  
After walking this old colonial town for a week, we really like it and can recommend it as a destination for others.  The Metro system took us to the National Mall and its many museums.  We also toured Arlington National Cemetery, a fantastically moving experience, while a cold clipper of a storm roared up the Potomac and across the hills of white crosses.  We were particularly awed by the two shuttle crew monuments, JFK’s & Bobby’s graves, the changing of the guard, Lee’s home, and the endless march of hills of crosses.
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And so 2009 is here.  Our big plans are to again join the alumni return to Cal Poly in April, to spoil our grandson Jack, and to sell the hovercraft Chris built in 2003-2004 with the thoughtful power-plant/welding/wiring help of his good friend Dave Porter.  Hover-Man’s  vision now risks guarantees he will seriously irritate fellow fishermen by running them over as they wader-fish the river for salmon and steelhead!  Rafters, kayakers, kids in tubes, and dogs retrieving sticks will also once again be safe!  
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In 2009 we just may take a 5-to-6 week motor home trip to Alaska via the Al-Can!  In the four years we’ve had the motor home we’ve run to the Rockies, Canada, and Northwest, so maybe it’s time for the big one!  Does anyone have a special AK destination we should try to see?  How about a hot fishing recommendation?  
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We also plan to be back in time to attend the 3rd annual DSP Ol’ Guys Reunion.  This year it’s arranged by Noel “Bull” and Linda Shutt, F’69, for July 20-24.  If you’re a Delta Sig and interested in this terrific-sounding cheap mini-cruise reunion out of Long Beach - look on the DSP alumni web site under “Event Calendar”.
In closing, we send our very best for this new year to our relations, our friends from college days, and our friends made since.  

Please send us your news when time permits.
Cheers & Happy New Year,
Yabut & Carol Patterson

530-677-5590

golddust@cwnet.com
Cameron Park, CA 
